

Minutes of South Kilworth Neighbourhood Plan

Committee

On Tuesday 18th April at 7.30pm

at South Kilworth Village Hall

Present: Bob Morley, Derek Doran, John Martin, Mike Preston, Phil Alcock (on Telephone) Helen Denton-Stacey (Clerk)

17-08 Apologies

Apologies received by Gary Kirk

17-09 Declaration of interest by members None

17-10 Approval of previous minutes 17th January 2017

Resolved: Minutes were agreed and signed by Chair

17-11 Parishioners Time

3 parishioner's present at start of meeting, Bob explained the groups progress to date.

Bob gave a vote of thanks to Kate Gerrard for her input into the Neighbourhood Plan following her resignation from the PC. **Resolved, all agreed**

17-12 Theme Group Feedback

Mike gave feedback on the amenities group, he advised that they had completed the 1st draft of the policy, this has been passed to Tina to refine, however the aspiraton of home work space is to be discussed further.

Bob asked Phil if there was an update on Leys Crescent? Phil confirmed that the PC had not had any updates.

Derek confirmed that the housing group are hoping to complete their draft plan by the following week. They were still looking into additional land and the feasibility.

John confirmed the next environmental meeting was planned for 8th May, He has taken all of the evidence collected so far to go through and to collate into the draft policy. He needs more information so will contact the team to discuss further.

17-13 Programme Review

Team looked into revised plan from Gary Kirk, John and Derek are to discuss dates with Gary to confirm dates for consultation event.

17-14 Funding Review

Phil confirmed that funding was in place and he will contact Gary to discuss.

17-15 Matters arising from last meeting

None

17-16 Meetings Timetable

Future dates are confirmed as the following

May 16th

June 13th

July 18th

All at 7pm in the Village hall

17-17 Actions

HDS to send Ann and Emily next agenda

Village email list to be completed

Bob to contact Gary to discuss plan dates

Bob to send landowners letters to Helen

17-18 Date and time of next meeting

May 16th at 7pm at the village hall

Meeting Closed at 8:23pm

